
-----Original Message----- 
From: PUCWeb No�fica�on <Do.Not.Reply@puc.idaho.gov>  
Sent: Friday, September 15, 2023 7:00 AM 
To: ConsumerComplaintsWeb 
Subject: No�ce: A complaint was submited to PUCWeb 

The following complaint was submited via PUCWeb: 

Name: RICH JARVIS 
Submission Time: Sep 14 2023  6:27PM 
Email: n6565r@gmail.com 
Telephone: 208-922-0810 
Address: 22725 AURA VISTA WAY 
CALDWELL, ID 83607 

Name of U�lity Company: IDAHO POWER IPC-E-23-14 

Contacted U�lity: No 

Comment: "ATTENTION:  PUC COMMISSIONERS 

As many others, I installed my solar system on my primary residence  in October of 2021.  I have been on 
what is called "Net Metering" where I receive one-kilowat credit for every kilowat my system produces.  
I based my decision to invest $30,000 in up front cash based on the assurance that I would indeed get 
what Idaho Power stated in their contract. 

Now, I understand that Idaho Power wants to grandfather in all solar installa�ons up to December 20th, 
of 2020, ten months before my system was installed. 

If Idaho Power wants to change the way they reimburse, they should grandfather all solar installa�ons 
that have been installed  or have a financial commitment to get one by the effec�ve date of the rate 
change.  That seems like the only fair way for the public u�lity to deal with all those who had agreements 
already in force. 

Please let me know what I can do to help you make an honorable decision concerning this issue. 

Thank you, 

Rich Jarvis 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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